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SPEAKER'S STATEMENT 

Coluccio, Ms T  

Mr SPEAKER: Honourable members, I advise of the departure of another long-time 
Parliamentary Service staff member. Tania Coluccio—formerly Tania Jackman—works in Hansard as 
a Publishing and Monitoring Officer and is commencing pre-retirement leave on 7 July 2025. Tania 
commenced at Parliament House on 15 November 1995 as a temporary executive assistant. She was 
appointed permanently in January 1996, working with the then parliamentary Travelsafe Committee. 
Tania worked for several parliamentary committees and undertook several roles, including a stint in the 
Speaker’s Office, before being promoted to a position in Hansard in 2005. Tania was further promoted 
to a position in the Table Office in 2019 but returned to Hansard at the request of the Clerk in March 
2023. 

In 2005 Tania received a meritorious service award for being involved in and consistently 
displaying a willingness to be involved in special projects and events. When Tania retires she will have 
completed over 30 years of service. I am sure you will all join me in thanking Tania for her contribution 
to the Parliamentary Service and the Parliament of Queensland and in wishing her the very best in 
retirement. 

Honourable members: Hear, hear!  
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